Response of the Moon’s Administration on the South Korean Fishing Vessel, the
391 Heungjin is absolutely unacceptable.

The Response of the Moon’s administration on the capture and release of the South Korean
fishing vessel, the 391 Heungjin by North Korea is absolutely unacceptable, which confuses the
order of things. Kang, Hoon-sik, a spokesman of the ruling Democratic Party of Korea gave a
briefing in written statement on the incident of the vessel on October 31st. He said, ‘It is
necessary to investigate the total inspection on GPS to avoid such an incident.” His briefing
was really a crazy measure which confuses the order of things.

The fishing boat carrying 10 crew members was captured by North Korea. Even after six days,
the government officials did not know the fact. The suspicions related to the ship itself, the
identity of the crew members, and the unusual form of its return were not revealed, which
causes an extreme social anxiety. It can not be absolutely acceptable as a government measure
for the national safety management system.

The Moon’s administration should make sure that all the suspicions of the 6 days including the
ship owner, the crew members, the route of the ship, and the whole story of the incident
should be revealed to make people feel easy. Above all, it is necessary to clarify when the
report was first reported to the Blue House, and what measures the government took to ensure
the safety of crew members and family members from the time of seizure to the return of the
crew. It will be necessary to report to the public whether the national safety system of the
Moon’s administration is operating properly.

Kim, Kyung-hye
Senior Spokesperson of the Korean Patriots Party
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